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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

September 21, 2011
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The September 21, 2011 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:05 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Terry Jones

Kim McGrath

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller

STAFF

Kathie Benson, Assistant Secretary
Charles E. Lyon, Township Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)

Mr. Yanos announced there was a Labor Negotiation Session just before this meeting. Chief Shuebrook presented Officer Christopher High with a Life Saving Award for a water rescue he performed while vacationing in Cape Henlopen, Delaware on July 25, 2011.  Chief Wayne Kline of the Delaware State Parks Law Enforcement quoted in his report, “The efforts of Officer High are not only commendable but are nothing short of heroic.”
MINUTES  

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of September 7, 2011. Motion passed 4-0-1. Kim McGrath abstained due to not being at the meeting. 

FINANCE

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$ 82,749.27  General Fund (1)





$   6,736.57  Fire Fund (4)


$ 40,455.66  Sewer Fund (8)

$      357.30  EDU Fund (9)

$    4,060.11  Liquid Fuels  (35)

$134,358.91  Total  

Mr. Yanos asked if a portion of these bills were a part of the clean up from the two recent rain events. Mr. Lyon responded yes and the remainder will be processed as they arrive. Mr. Lyon reported that PEMA was to visit Amity Township today for damage assessments. However, PEMA reported they reached their quota for Berks County prior to coming to Amity and did not need to visit.
REPORTS

Fire Companies
Monarch Fire Co-Mr. Klein reported they held a Chicken Barbeque that sold out over the weekend. During Tropical Storm Lee, the Monocacy Creek overflowed causing them to relocate their trucks to maintain their coverage in the Township. 

Amity Fire Co-Mr. Zomolsky delivered his monthly report.
Both fire companies were commended for their work and cooperation in handling emergencies during the recent flood events.

Code Enforcement:  Mr. Yanos questioned if there was any progress made for clearing of the previously discussed property located on 422 East nea the Reading Motorcycle Club.  Mr. Lyon will review and advise. 

Planning Commission
Villa at Morlatton IV-Final Plan Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the Villa at Morlatton Phase IV plan subject to the execution of the Municipal Improvements and Financial Securities plus the Stormwater and BMP Operation and Maintenance Agreements plus $5,500.00 BMP fee and $9,000.00 Fee in Lieu of dedication being satisfied. Motion carried 5-0.
Schaffer Haas-Annexation Plan- Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the plan as presented. Motion carried 5-0.

Blacksmith Pointe-Mr. Weller moved seconded by Mr. Jones to grant a 90 Day Time Extension to December 21, 2011.Motion carried 5-0.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Refund of Granan EDU’s – Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to respond to Mr. Granan’s letter and not refund the EDU’s at this time. Motion carried 5-0.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland requested a brief Executive Session following the meeting to discuss Teamster Negotiations.

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Weber reported he walked through the stormwater pipe under Russell Ave as requested and did not note any deficiencies that would contribute to the storm water flows affecting nearby properties. A letter will be sent to Mr. Lyon addressing his  findings, so it can be forwarded to the property owner that requested the inspection.

Mr. Weber  and Mr. Boland reviewed the Hafer Property issue and concur the property owner needs to submit a final plan to be reviewed by Amity Township and Berks County Planning Commission as well as a planning module submission. A letter will be sent advising same.

NEW BUSINESS

EDAC applicants: Mr. Lyon reported to date no one has applied. Mr. Robert Elsas of the EDAC committee attended a business meeting in Exeter. Mr. Elsas has been soliciting potential new members for Amity’s  EDAC.  So far no new candidates have presented themselves.
Valley Road Bridge Discussion Mr. Lyon reported the Tropical Lee rain event had the Monocacy Creek running over the bridge on Wednesday afternoon. The bridge was closed while the water was on the bridge. As required by the State Scour Program, a pre-storm and post-storm inspection was performed. It was noted that trees are in the stream and beginning to form a dam and debris is building up in the southern span contributing to the overflow issue. Mr. Lyon has been given permission from DEP to clean up the area provided Standard Stream Channel Guidelines are met. Mr. Yanos moved seconded by Mr. Jones to authorize Mr. Lyon, LTL Consultants, and Mr. Howell-Clarke review the area and assess the best method to alleviate the problem and look at an adjacent property to see if there is a recommendation to alleviate water issues. Motion carried 5-0. 
Southern Berks EMS Mr. George Mang reviewed their financial report and calls responded to in Amity Township. He stated they signed a 3 year lease and moved to a Church Road location. Discussions followed about their membership drive. Currently the other municipalities they serve are looking at restructuring the amount given to Southern Berks EMS. Some are considering adopting an Ambulance Tax, as Cumru Township has. This would insure all residents would be members. David Kalin of Cumru Township Commissioners spoke to the Supervisors. He was against a Tax in his township. However, once the numbers were reviewed, their tax comes to $30.00 per household in lieu of the $75.00 fee per household  solicited by Southern Berks EMS  for new members.  Mr. Yanos questioned how do we justify, or is it fair to tax  people and take their choice of membership from them. Mr. Kalin responded this is another unfunded State Mandate stating First Class Townships are required to have service. Mr. Yanos thanked them for coming and will take this information under advisement for future budget meetings.
Approval to execute Penn DOT right of way documents Mr. Jones moved seconded by Mrs. McGrath to authorize PENNDOT a right of way for flow easement in conjunction with the Schuylkill River Bridge Road Project. The project impacts Amity’s property located west of River Bridge at the Schuylkill River. According to Paul Goida, it does not affect the dyke of the waste water treatment plant. Motion carried 5-0.
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager Mr. Lyon reported he received a response letter from PENNDOT offering to meet at the District 5-0 location to discuss the ADA Ramps. There are a growing number of municipalities that are questioning the ramps. The board instructed Mr. Lyon to contact other municipalities to see if there is any interest in their attendance in a cooperative meeting. Mr. Lyon reviewed the response he received from BCCD relative to signing a new agreement with their office. The new agreement updates the new MS4 requirements and Storm water Management practices and the inclusion of the NPDES Permitting Program.  Mr. Jones stated we should not sign the new agreement. Mr. Lyon reported PEMA did not visit Amity Township today. They concluded Berks County had more than sufficient damage in other areas and expect to include Berks County as a part of their disaster area declaration. During Mr. Lyon’s assessment of storm damage in the township, the Schuylkill River Heritage Trail Association (SRHTA)  was found to be the owners of at least one bridge crossing the Schuylkill River. SRHTA wanted to be included in our damage assessment. During discussions with Penn DOT and Berks DES, the question was raised if this bridge was being inspected? The question was never answered by Berks DES or Penn DOT. It appears the bridge is no longer inspected.  Mr. Lyon will investigate further. Mr. Lyon reported the last connection on Valley Road was completed. He will meet with Mr. Chiefo to discuss his well damage claim from blasting. Mr. Lyon reviewed the preliminary reports from Berks County for the radio upgrade. Amity Township may experience the first billing in June 2013. Mr. Lyon reported the MS4-PAG -13 Permit fee schedule he received from PADEP. Renewal permits at $500.00 to new permits at a cost of $5,000.00. Mr. Lyon reported he has met with one homeowner in Rosecliff relative to the storm water discharge. It appears the discharge is not directed into Wastewater Treatment System. There are two other homes that will be reviewed. Mr. Lyon requested a brief executive session after the meeting to update the board on a Teamsters Negotiations. Mr. Lyon reported TELCO, INC performed a recent service call to the traffic light at Route 422E and Maplewood Drive and found the emergency pre-empt malfunctioning. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to a new GTT Phase Selector at a cost of $3,250.00. Motion carried 5-0. Mr. Lyon reported has no additional update to vacating Geiger Road. Mr. Boland received one call expressing an objection and explained unless it is unanimous the road will not be vacated. Mr. Lyon reported the property in Greenbriar Phase 2B had not responded regarding the detention basin maintenance violation.  Staff had prepared a letter of violation to be sent. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to send a letter of violation to the home owner. Motion carried 5-0. 
Chief of Police  

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve Officer Jeffrey Smith’s attendance at one day seminar in Hershey: Social Media and Pre-employment Background Checks and workplace Investigations at a cost of $199.00. The Board approved replacing the chief’s failed computer at a cost of $600.00. Motion carried 5-0. The chief is continuing to investigate regulating trash dumpsters’ placement in public roadways. Chief Shuebrook also reported the Explorer which has 52,000 miles on is in the repair with a cracked manifold at an estimated cost of repair of $560.00. 
SUPERVISORS 

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to appoint Charles Lyon, Township Manager and JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Assistant Township Manager as Deputy Amity Township Emergency Management Coordinators. Motion carried 5-0.
PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Cooper of Limekiln Road expressed his concern that  he does not wish to see any tax increase. They heard the EMS presentation and are not receptive to an ambulance tax. 
ADJOURNMENT & EXECUTIVE SESSION

Upon a motion by Mr. Stepp and seconded by Mr. Jones and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session at 8:30PM for an executive session to discuss contract negotiation updates. 

. 

Respectfully submitted,

Kathie Benson
Assistant Secretary
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